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Tenney Park Lagoon - Spring Snow 
Watercolor by Brian McCormick
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(continued on page 20)

Turn On, Jam On,
Rock On East Johnson Street!

Say, did anyone notice that East 
Johnson Street was reconstructed this 
summer? Well, the businesses in the 
neighborhood sure did! Beginning at the 
end of March, there were lane closures 
for utility work followed by months 
and months of no buses, no bike lane, 
a single lane of traffic, no sidewalks at 
times, and lots of noise, dust and several 
large yellow machines making beeping 
sounds. The city tried to prepare us for it 
with months and months of meetings to 
discuss the various phases of their plans 
for the street, but, in the end, nothing 
can really prepare anyone for something 
of this magnitude. Fortunately, current 
TLNA president Patty Prime had calmly 
submitted an application for a grant from 
the city that supplied funds to hire Nik 
Simonson. Nik coordinated publicity, 
event planning, and marketing to help 
the neighborhood businesses through 

the ordeal of construction. He also facili-
tated the revitalization, rebranding and 
expansion of the neighborhood business 
association.

The campaign was called Turn 
On Johnson (TOJ), a title chosen to 
counteract peoples’ natural impulse 
to avoid the mess on our street. Nik 
worked closely with a small group of 
business owners and neighbors on the 
campaign. Early on, the TOJ steering 
committee reached out to Mayor So-
glin, who toured the business district 
with Alder Zellers, returned to shop in 
the neighborhood during construction, 
and presided over the street-reopening 
celebration on November 14th. Corey 
Dane, of Yelp Madison, worked closely 
with the TOJ steering committee to help 
plan and sponsor the celebration, which 
was called Jam On Johnson. 
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TLNA Neighborhood Council

Alder - 2nd District   Ledell Zellers  510 N. Carroll   district2@cityofmadison.com   608-417-9521
County Supervisor - 2nd District Heidi Wegleitner 1941 E. Dayton   wegleitner.heidi@countyofdane.com  608-333-3676      
Mayor     Paul Soglin  210 MLK Jr Blvd, #403   psoglin@cityofmadison.com    608-266-4611
Dane County Executive  Joe Parisi  210 MLK Jr Blvd, #421  parisi@countyofdane.com   608-266-4114       
State Representative - 76th District Chris Taylor  State Capitol, Room 306 rep.taylor@legis.wisconsin.gov    608-266-5342      
State Senator - 26th District  Fred Risser      State Capitol, Room 130S sen.risser@legis.wisconsin.gov   608-266-1627      
U.S. Representative - 2nd District Mark Pocan  10 E. Doty, #405  https://pocan.house.gov/contact/email-me 608-258-9800 
U.S. Senator    Ron Johnson  328 Hart Bldg, Wash., D.C. http://www.ronjohnson.senate.gov/public/index.cfm/contact  202-224-5323 
U.S. Senator    Tammy Baldwin	 30	W.	Mifflin,	#700	 	 http://www.baldwin.senate.gov/contact		 608-264-5338						

Elected Officials - Tenney-Lapham Neighborhood

AVOID UNWANTED SURPRISES AT CLOSING

Hire a qualified, experienced professional.

DAVID STRANDBERG, INSPECTOR
phone 608.255.3966 • cell 608.332.1096
e-mail dstrand8@tds.net

DAVID STRANDBERG, INSPECTOR

phone 608.255.3966 • cell 608.332.1096
e-mail dstrand8@tds.net

Flexible scheduling • thorough onsite reports

Dane County Inspection Service, LLC
flexible scheduling • thorough on-site reports

An informed buyer is best.

 

 

 
 
 

Please visit our website to view our portfolio. 

 
Remodels & Additions 

New Home Construction 

Exterior, Interior & Structural Work 

Plan & Design Services  

(608) 252-8406 
 

SEAMLESSLY BLENDING IMPROVEMENTS SINCE 1997 

TLNA Neighborhood Council

President   Patty Prime  432 Sidney   pprime@gmail.com  (608) 251-1937
Vice President  Steven Maerz 	 	 638	E.	Mifflin	St.	 						 sjmaerz@gmail.com		 	 (608)	251-1495
Secretary   Paul Creswell   306 Norris Ct. Apt. F 
Treasurer   Emily Reynolds  306 Norris Ct. Apt. F        
Business   Steve Wilke   824 E. Johnson St.  drwilke@wilkechiropractic.com (608) 609-5320    
Development  Patrick Heck  123 N. Blount, #303 pwheck@gmail.com  (608) 628-6255      
Housing   Keith Wessel  307 N. Ingersoll St. krwessel@itis.com   (608) 256-1480      
Membership/Social Matt Lieber   328 N. Baldwin St.  mattlieber@hotmail.com   (608) 665-3300
Parks   Tyler Lark   842 E. Dayton St.  tylerlark@gmail.com       (920) 737-3538      
Publicity/Newsletter Jessi Mulhall	 	 1423	E.	Johnson	St.	 jessi.mulhall@gmail.com		 (608)	 228-4630
Transportation/Safety Kevin Luecke  121 N. Ingersoll St. kluecke1@gmail.com  (574) 315-1784
Area A   Mary Beth Collins		 1245	E.	Mifflin	St.		 mbclegal@gmail.com		 	 (608)	 358-4448
Area B   Sarah Herrick		 	 208	N.	Brearly	St.			 sarahsunfish@yahoo.com		 (920)	265-5751
Area C   David Panofsky  448 Jean St.   panofsmith@tds.net   (608) 256-0590
Area D   Sue Babcock   425 N. Livingston St.  sebabcock282@gmail.com  (608) 213-0814

2014-2015 TLNA Neighborhood Council

TLNA Neighborhood Council2014-2015 Tenney-Lapham Corporation

President   Cheryl Wittke  446 Sidney Street  cwittke@tds.net   (608) 256-7421
Vice President  Robert Kasdorf  334 Marston Ave.  kasdorf@herricklaw.net  (608) 445-0133
Secretary/Treasurer Patrick McDonnell 441 N. Paterson           pmcdonnell@tds.net  (608) 257-0119
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President’s Report President’s Report
Ways to Get that Neighborhood Feeling
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What makes 
a  n e i g h b o r -
hood a neigh-
borhood?   The 
TLNA listserv 
has been alive 
w i t h  i d e a s 
about what is 
and  wha t  i s 
not a neighbor-
hood.   Tenney- 

Lapham has many elements that help 
us feel connected:  parks, school, small 
businesses where you’re greeted by 
name.  There is nothing like biking up 
the bike boulevard and waving to the 
people you know.  I look forward to 
the not-far-away day that I can bike to 
a full service grocery store in just a few 
minutes.  Doesn’t a call to meet at 6:00 
for a Halloween parade on the listserv 
ring like the sound of a neighborhood?   
Or to meet for community night at one 
of our restaurants?  

We are lucky to find ourselves here 
where those connections spring up, 
but there is more that you can do.   We 
can take little actions that build on that 
momentum, that give us more of that 
neighborhood feeling.  There was an 
article recently circulated on the listserv 
(btw, you can join the TLNA listserv at 
https://groups.yahoo.com/neo/groups/
tlna/info) that lists 16 ways to improve 
your neighborhood.   Here are just a 
few:

 Go for a walk 
I met a reporter this summer whose 

professor assigned her to walk six 
blocks in the area where she was report-
ing.   It gave her a feeling for place that 
she didn’t have before.   When you walk 
around in your neighborhood, you help 
other people feel safer, more welcome.   
Smile and nod at them!   

Traffic calming
East Johnson Street has bump-outs 

now on many of the blocks that were 
rebuilt.   There are new signs that tell 
drivers how fast they are driving.   A 
mid-block crosswalk is planned for the 
middle of the 800 block of East Johnson 
Street.  A bike boulevard committee 
is considering ways to slow traffic on 
East Mifflin Street.   When drivers have 
more to see, like a narrower road, they 
slow down.  Slower traffic is more than 
just a safety feature, it makes the whole 
area feel more walkable, more like a 
neighborhood, less like a throughway 
and more like a destination.   

So what can we do?   Slow down, 
drive the speed limit, walk, and bike.   
Advocate with the city or through TLNA 
for programs that promote traffic calm-
ing, biking, and safety.   Let’s figure out 
ways to safely cross East Washington 
Avenue.  

Placemaking
The city planning department has 

a grant program that awards money 
for projects that do “placemaking”.   
A year ago I could not tell you what 
placemaking is and I’m still not sure 
if I can define it.  Here is the official 
(Google) definition:  “Placemaking  is 
a multi-faceted approach to the plan-
ning, design, and management of public 
spaces. Placemaking capitalizes on a lo-
cal community’s assets, inspiration, and 
potential, with the intention of creating 
public spaces that promote people’s 
health, happiness, and well being.”  Got 
that?   

Given that, I would guess that a park 
is a perfect example of placemaking.  
Community gardens are placemaking.  
Among the 16 ways to make a neighbor-
hood is a story of a man who put a bench 
in front of his house and neighbors came 
by to ask what it was for.   It became a 
place that people stopped by to talk, to 
sit, and just relax. 

The Tenney-Lapham Neighborhood 
Association is trying out a small grant 
program this year, designed to help us 
meet more of us!  You can learn more 
about it on page 8.

I’d love to keep the conversation 
going.   What makes a neighborhood a 
place you want to be, to find a home, to 
spend your time?   There was an article 
in December about Salvatore’s Tomato 
Pies opening that quoted owner Patrick 
DePula, “We totally love the sense of 
community at Johnson Street.”  Now 
that’s what we like to hear!

- Patty Prime
   TLNA President

Just off the corner of State & Gorham Streets
Mon.–Sat. 10–8, Sun. 12–5

(608) 257-7888 n www.roomofonesown.com

Madison’s indie bookstore since 1975 
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Alder’s Report
Neighborhood Throws a Party to Mark Reconstruction End

I hope everyone 
had a lovely holiday 
season filled with 
family and friends…
since by the time 
you get this we have 
started the new year. 
I am currently enjoy-
ing our Christmas 

tree and looking forward to holiday 
plans!

There is a lot going on in district 2… 
as seems to always be the case. Follow-
ing are some highlights.

Reynolds Crane Lot
We have had a change in developer 

for this property. T. Wall Enterprises, 
as the new developer for this important 
neighborhood block, shared an overview 
of his ideas at a neighborhood meeting 
on December 3, 2014. He indicated he 
is looking at “capturing the architecture 
of the neighborhood”, mentioning use of 
gables and bay windows with that intent 
in mind. There is still significant work 
to be done, including meetings with the 
neighborhood steering committee as 
well as going through the city review 
process. The preliminary concept he 
shared at the meeting includes a park-
ing level under the full development, 
which will be partially above grade 
(due to the high water table) and 3-4 
stories of apartments to include a mix 
of studios, 1-, 2- and some 3-bedroom 
units. Patrick Heck, the new chair of the 
TLNA Development Committee will 
be sending out information on steering 
committee meetings for this project. If 
the project is approved, Mr. Wall hopes 
to begin construction in the May – July 
timeframe with opening 12 months later. 
He noted he is considering doing the 
construction in two phases.

The Galaxie 
(800 Block of East Washington)
By the time you read this, the pile 

driving will be done…and other parts 
of the construction will be underway. 
Negotiations are ongoing with new re-
tail/restaurant/office tenants. Given the 
great quality of tenants at the Constella-
tion…we expect some more wonderful 
additions to the neighborhood as part 
of the Galaxie. While the majority of 
the living units will be apartments, the 
marketing of the condos planned along 
E. Mifflin is expected to start in Janu-
ary. As of this writing, the project is on 
schedule (Thanksgiving shopping 2015 
still planned at Festival Food!).

East Johnson Street 
Reconstruction

Many of us enjoyed a ribbon cut-
ting and celebration of the reopening of 
Johnson Street at Jam on Johnson on No-
vember 14. The businesses on the street 
threw a fantastic party which was well 
attended by neighbors as well as others 
outside the ‘hood. There was great food, 
drink, music and beautiful displays to 
help us kick off our holiday shopping! 
There will be some minor cleanup type 
projects in the spring, such as some ter-
race repair and sidewalk work. Many 
thanks to the businesses, to the people 
who made the Turn On Johnson Cam-
paign a success, to the workers who 
listened and helped make things go as 
smoothly as they could, and to neighbors 
who supported our businesses during 
this difficult time. Also, kudos to all in 
the neighborhood for getting through 
this major inconvenience while retaining 
an upbeat attitude! 

District 2 Restaurant Update

912 E. Johnson – 
Salvatore’s Tomato Pies

The grand opening occurred on De-
cember 16, 2014. So by the time you 
read this you may have already sampled 
their pizza…several times!

1344 E. Washington – Pasqual’s
Pasqual’s Southwestern Cantina is 

planned to open March 1, 2015. 

827 E. Gorham
I reported in the last newsletter that a 

demolition permit and design for a new 
building were approved for a duplex at 
827 E. Gorham St. Since that time the 
developer has abandoned the project 
and has put the property on the market. 
Because of the poor condition of the 
property, in mid-November  the Madison 
Building Inspection department issued 
a notice to repair or demolish.

1200-1212 E. Washington 
and 9-13 N. Few

The McGrath Property Group is pro-
posing a development for 1200-1212 E. 
Washington Avenue and 9-13 N. Few 
Street. The developer is looking at two 
options: three stories with demolition 
of the American Auto building, Mad 
Motors and the Patriot Glass building, 
or four stories with a step back at the 
rear and retention of the front half of the 
Patriot Glass building for a restaurant, 
bar or brewpub. The new building is 
proposed to have 70-80 units of market 
rate housing, a fitness room, and one 
level of below grade parking with ap-
proximately 74 parking stalls and some 
office space on the first floor.

800 South Block E. Washington
On November 8, the Capitol East 

District Committee recommended 
that Otto Gebhardt’s proposal for the 
800 South Block move forward. The 
Gebhardt team has until April 2015 to 
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Alder’s Report
submit site plans and financial data. 
The proposal includes StartingBlock 
(to include gener8tor, Capital Entre-
preneurs and Sector67), T Presents (a 
1500 capacity performing arts venue), 
as well as office, educational and retail 
uses in a 10- to 12-story building with a 
425-stall parking structure. Once plans 
are submitted, they will be reviewed 
by city committees, the public and the 
Common Council. The 2015 adopted 
Capital budget allocated $1.5M for 
Starting Block of which $500K was 
from the surrounding Tax Incremental 
District.

Central Park 
Alder Marsha Rummel and I will 

be organizing a community meeting 
to review the first year of Central Park 
operation. It is planned to be on March 
10, 2015. The place and time are yet to 
be finalized…stay tuned. At the meeting 
we will review input received from East 
Isthmus neighbors, event organizers and 
Parks staff and get input on possible 
conditions unique to Central Park. Parks 
staff will attend.

1000 North Block E. Washington
On November 7, Steve Cover, City 

Planning Director, sent a letter to Stone 
House Development to inform them 
that city staff could not support their 
mixed use proposal because of the 
size of the music venue proposed by 
Frank Productions. In spite of efforts 
to find parking solutions, planning and 
traffic engineering staff concluded the 
proposed 2,500 capacity music venue 
would have a significant adverse impact 
on the Tenney-Lapham neighborhood. 
The letter supported the potential for a 
music venue elsewhere in the Capital 
East District but not at the proposed 
location and stated the project could 
not meet conditional use standards nor 
meet the standards for Tax Incremental 
Financing. The other proposed uses in 
the project (affordable and market rate 
housing on E Mifflin, the relocation 

of Red Caboose day care and a 6-story 
commercial office building) were af-
firmed as a good use for the site. We 
will have to wait and see if Stone House 
proposes an altered development.

Madison Public Market District
The City of Madison is making 

progress on the Madison Public Market 
District slated to be in the area of E. 
Washington and First Street if appropri-
ate property can be secured. The vision is 
to create a multi-use district featuring a 
mix of retail and wholesale food sales as 
well as food processing and potentially 
arts & craft sales, community uses, and 
events. A placemaking workshop was 
held on October 28, 2014 at the Wall 
Pavilion in Tenney Park to visit possible 
sites and gather ideas regarding use and 
development. The City budget for 2015 
requires that the market’s business plan 
be vetted and approved prior to any 
purchase of property.

Let’s Eat Out! 
Proposed Concert series 

Slide Food Cart/Let’s Eat Out is 
proposing a concert series accompanied 
by availability of food from a variety of 
food carts at Burr Jones Field in 2015. 
The requested dates include June 21 
and 28; July 5 and September 27. This 
proposal is scheduled to be heard by the 
Parks Commission on January 14, 2015. 

Tenney Park Playground 
and Lagoon

The City of Madison will be replac-
ing the playground equipment at the 
Tenney Park Beach in 2015. There was 
a public input meeting regarding the 
playground replacement on October 15, 
2014. Staff will use the input gathered at 
that meeting to develop two playground 
concepts that will be presented at a 
second meeting on January 13, 2015 at 
6:00 pm, at the Tenney Park Apartments 
located at 302 N. Baldwin Street. 

City Engineering and City Parks are 
planning a 2015 project to stabilize and 

restore the shorelines around Tenney 
Lagoon. The project will address ero-
sion both on the mainland shoreline 
and the island shoreline. Additionally, 
the bike path through Tenney Park will 
be reconstructed. The City is currently 
in the planning phases for this project, 
which will take place between July and 
November 2015. A public information 
meeting will be held at 7:00 p.m. on Jan-
uary 13, 2015 following the playground 
equipment meeting, in the Tenney Park 
Apartments.

Out of District 2 

Judge Doyle Square 
At the December 2 City Council 

meeting a motion was passed to issue 
a revised Request for Proposals (RFP) 
for the proposed Judge Doyle Square 
project. This is the area located behind 
the Madison Municipal Building and 
on the block occupied by the Capitol 
East Parking Ramp. The majority of the 
Council felt the process should be re-
opened to other developers because the 
project concept (particularly the hotel 
portion) had changed significantly due 
to concerns about city costs. The Mayor 
and city staff expect to have a new RFP 
ready for council review in January. The 
initial concept was for a 311-room, full-
service hotel with a 250-room block for 
Monona Terrace. This was scaled back 
to a 200- to 250-room hotel with a shift 
from a full-service hotel, to an “urban 
mixed-use hotel”.

Your Voice
I continue to hear from a number of 

you. I appreciate that. I value your ideas 
and opinions. Phone, email or in-person 
all work. 

-Alder Ledell Zellers 
         district2@cityofmadison.com 
                    608 417 9521 
           To subscribe to District 2    

        updates go to:  http://www.
       cityofmadison.com/council/
        district2/
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Community Development
Committee Seeks Neighborhood Input on Proposals

As many of you know, one of the 
Tenney-Lapham Neighborhood Asso-
ciation’s responsibilities is evaluating 
proposals in our neighborhood that 
developers plan to submit for City ap-
proval. The TLNA, developers and the 
City work together in a collaborative 
process that is designed to result in posi-
tive outcomes for all involved.

This year, I’ve volunteered to be the 
Chair of TLNA’s Development Com-
mittee, so will be coordinating many 
of the opportunities that neighbors will 
have for giving feedback on proposals. 
Fortunately for the neighborhood, long-
time Development Chair David Waugh, 
is staying involved when his schedule 
permits. TLNA is lucky to have access 
to his expertise.

TLNA development protocol can 
be illustrated by looking at the cur-

rent development project proposed by 
T. Wall Enterprises on the E. Mifflin 
Reynolds Crane Lot. As mentioned by 
Alder Zellers in this same newsletter, 
this proposal for about 196 apartments 
with parking underneath is just starting 
to wend its way through TLNA and City 
processes.

As is typical, a neighborhood-wide 
meeting was first held with neighbors 
giving early feedback after the devel-
oper presented drawings and described 
the first version of their proposal. After 
that meeting, a Steering Committee 
was formed, made up of neighborhood 
volunteers who expressed an interest in 
working with TLNA and the developer. 
Now the real work begins…

The Steering Committee will meet 
with the developer to delve further into 
proposal details, provide feedback,  and 

to discuss any neighborhood concerns. 
This feedback can consist of both 
positive and negative opinions, with 
the Committee and the Developer ad-
dressing any issues as best they can. 
The process can play out over several 
meetings - for example, the Committee 
could ask for some design change and, 
if the developer agrees, their architect 
might need to redo some drawings and 
present the revisions at a future meeting 
or via email.

This give and take process can some-
times wrap up within a couple of meet-
ings, but if larger issues come up, more 
meetings can be scheduled. It is impor-
tant to understand that not all neighbors’ 
desires can be accommodated, nor is a 
developer’s first proposal likely to re-
main unchanged. Typically, by the end 
of the Committee’s deliberations, an 
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We’re Booked Development
improved development proposal results 
with the neighborhood, developer and 
City in a win-win situation.

City Planning Department staff and 
our Alder attend the Steering Committee 
meetings when their schedules allow. 
Both provide expert advice, helping the 
Committee and developer understand 
the impact of any changes with respect 
to zoning, the TLNA Neighborhood 
Plan, and other city planning require-
ments.

The end product of the Steering 
Committee is usually a report of sum-
mary findings, including information on 
how the proposal has evolved and any 
remaining concerns/issues. On occasion, 
a Steering Committee will also make 
a recommendation to the full TLNA 
Council. Depending on the committee’s 
findings, the recommendation can be for 
the project to move forward, to move 
forward with conditions, to be rejected 

or to take a neutral stance. The objec-
tive of issuing a summary report and/or 
recommendation is to educate the full 
TLNA Council so they can subsequently 
cast informed votes when considering 
those same options for registering their 
opinion of the proposal.

Once the full TLNA Council makes a 
recommendation concerning a proposal, 
an official summary letter is sent to 
any city entities that will be consider-
ing the proposal. That letter can go to 
some combination of the Urban Design 
Commission, Joint Review Board, 
Landmarks Commission, Plan Com-
mission, and Common Council. The 
entities at which the project will appear 
are determined by the underlying zoning 
and other project details/requirements.

As you can imagine, this entire pro-
cess can be time- and energy-consuming, 
but it allows you and your neighbors to 
guide the evolution of Tenney-Lapham 

while simultaneously helping those who 
want to invest in our future.

Please visit the TLNA’s development 
website where you can keep up on the 
various projects that we are consider-
ing: http://www.danenet.org/tlna/devel-
opment.html

There you’ll also find contact infor-
mation, so feel free to email me your 
thoughts on any development proposal. 
The Steering Committee will compile 
those communications and report them 
to the TLNA Council. I hope to hear 
from you and see you a meeting in the 
near future!

- Patrick Heck
   TLNA Development Chair
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Community
Money is Available to Support 

Neighborhood Events and Activities
Starting in 2015, the TLNA will allocate $500 to support neighborhood events and activities.  Maybe you’d like to fund 

a picnic in Reynolds Park for neighbors or an ultimate frisbee competition open to Tenney-Lapham neighbors.  Innovative 
ideas are welcome to encourage neighborhood connectivity.  Any TLNA member can apply to receive funds from $50-$100 
to support your neighborhood event.  

TLNA Neighborhood Events Grant Application
TLNA Neighborhood Grants help sponsor neighborhood events that foster positive neighbor interaction. Please complete the application 
and mail to: TLNA, PO Box 703, Madison, WI 53701. You can also find the application on our website: http://www.danenet.org/tlna/
aboutTLNA.html and email your application to tlna.newsletter@gmail.com and put in the subject line: Attn. TLNANeighborhood Events 
Grant. You will be contacted if your grant is approved by the budget committee.

	 A few things to keep in mind:
	 - All TLNA grant-sponsored events must be open to all TLNA residents.
	 - TLNA must be allowed to promote and collect memberships at your event.
	 - Requests for funding can be between $50 -$100; requests over $100 will be considered but are dependent 
                     on available funds.
	 - Events must comply with the TLNA purpose to improve the neighborhood through democratic citizen 
                     participation and involvement.
	 - Political campaign events will not be funded.
	 - If approved, all receipts for reimbursement must be submitted to the treasurer 30- 60 days after your event.
	 - If approved, please include on promotional material: "This event is partially 
                    sponsored by the Tenney-Lapham Neighborhood Association."

	 Name: 

	 Address:

	 Are you a TLNA Member?		  Yes    No

	 Title of Event:

	 Requested funding amount:

	 Please describe how your event benefits the neighborhood: 

	 Please indicate how you will promote the event:
 	  _____TLNA Newsletter Article or Announcement (required)
 	  _____TLNA Listserv Announcement (required)
 	  _____Flyers to neighborhood/ posted at neighborhood businesses
 	  _____TLNA Facebook page
 	  _____TLNA website

	 Please include a summary budget for your event and indicate what the TLNA funding will cover.
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Primary (if needed): 
February 17, 2015 

General Election: 
April 7, 2015 

Thanks to these early endorsers of Ledell’s relection!
Christopher Allen*,  Tom Armbrecht*,  Susan Babcock*,  Sam Bates*,  Elizabeth Barrett*,  Jessica Becker*, Dave Benton*, Melissa Berger,   Deborah Boehm*, Mary Bogucki*, Neil Bohrod*,  Joe 
Bonardi*, Chelcy Bowles*, Lois Braun‐Oddo*, Mary Brennan*, Daniel Brennan*, Michael Bridgeman,  Joseph Brogan*, Angie Brown,  Rich Brown,  Dylan Bryne*, A. Colin Cameron*, Rachel Caplan*, 
Glenn Clark*, Kim Clayton*, Sophie Colleau*, Claire Cowan*, Paul Creswell*, Lee Cullen*, Rebecca Cunningham*, Debroah Daley‐Boehm*, Joe Davis*, Joshua Day*, Anthony Del Ciello*, Martine 
Delannay*, Nancy Didion*, Stephanie Drum*, James Dunn*, Jean Dunn*, Richard Entenmann*, Laura Fabick*, Steven Fabick*, Peter Fahndrich*, John Feith*, Peter Flaherty*, David Furlan*, Peggy 
Furlan*, Laura Gallagher*, Priscilla Garhart*, David Gebauer*, Sean Gere,  Michael Gerst*, Larry Godding*, Myla Gray*, Terrance Gray*, Jennifer Griep*, Ann Halbach*, Ilse Hecht*, Patrick Heck*, 
Steve Herrick,    Joey Hoey*, Gigi Holland*, Bill Holloway*,  John Horn*, Amy Horton*, Sean Hubbard*, Elizabeth Hulse*,  Jonny Hunter*, Steven Huxmann*, Franny  Ingebritson*, Michael  Jacob,  
Karen  Jepsen*,  John  Johnson*,  Robert  Kann*,  Jacqueline  Kaplan*,  Thomas  Kapper*,  Thomas  Kasper*,  Anne  Katz*,  Pat  Kelly*,  Bob  Klebba*, Matthew  Krueger*,  Edward  Kuharski*, Moira 
Lafayette*, Ellen  Laluzerne*, Mary  Lang  Sollinger*, Danya  Lanphear*, Robert  Lasseter*, Matt  Lieber*, Marilyn Martin,   Mauretta Mattison*, Bridget McCann‐Horn*,  Jamie McCarville,   Elijah 
McCloskey*, Ryan McCormick*, Margaret McMurray*, David Merritt*, Debra Meyer*, Fred Mohs*, Mary Mohs*, David Mollenhoff,  Leigh Mollenhoff,  Thuy Nguyen*, Seth Nowak*, Julia Nowicki*, 
Judith Nugent*, Chris Oddo*, Pete Ostlind,   Renee Ostrowski*, Michael Pancook*, David Panofsky*, Thomas Parenteau*, Michael Park*, Kimberly Paulson*, William Peden*, Adam Plotkin*, Joy 
Pohlman*, Frank Pope*, Michael Prestigiacomo*, Elaine Rattunde*, Thomas Reps*, Emily Reynolds*, Juscha Robinson,  Mark Roeder*, Arthur Ross*, Ann Rulseh*, Jane Scharer*, John Scharer*, 
Mary Ellyn Sensenbrenner*, Marc Shafroth*, Joe Shumow*, Kristi Solberg*, Patrick Spaay*, Jeff Spitzer‐Resnick*, Sheryl Spitzer‐Resnick*, Robert Spoerke*, Amy Squitieri*, Alex Squitieri*, Cheryl 
Sullivan*, Dawn Theisen*, Mike Theisen*, Clark Thompson*, Sheila Thomson*, Aleen Tierney*, James Tomony*, Sandi Torkildson*, Carole Trone*, Lia Vellardita*, Susanne Voeltz*, Lee Waldhart*, 
David Wallner*, Sandra Ward*, Andrea Warman*, David Waugh*, Carol Weidel*, Keith Wessel*, Nicholas Wiedenhoeft*, Steven Wilke*, Amy Winkelman*. 
Plus: Current /former District 2 neighborhood association presidents: Gene Devitt*, Richard Linster*, Joe Lusson*, John Magnino*, Patrick McDonnell*, Tim Olsen*, Patty Prime*, Cheryl Wittke*. 
And:  State Rep. Melissa  Sargent;  former Mayor  Joe  Sensenbrenner*,  current  and  former Alders Maurice Cheeks,  Lauren Cnare, Brenda  Konkel*,  Larry  Palm,  Satya Rhodes‐Conway, Marsha 
Rummel, Lisa Subeck and Mike Verveer, current and former Madison School Board members Arlene Silveira, TJ Mertz, Dean Loumos, and Carol Carstensen; Dane County Board members John 
Hendrick, Al Matano, and Heidi Wegleitner; Progressive Dane Coordinating Council members Michael Johnson, Matt Kozlowski *, and Susan Pastor; and Democratic Party of Dane County Board 
members Michael Basford, Colin Bowden, Lindsey Lee, Erik Paulson, Dorrie Sundquist, and Eric Sundquist.  * = District 2 resident 
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Business

  

Madison's Favorites Under One “Woof”

825 East Johnson Street

Grooming - Retail - Daycare

         608-620-3857                            608-442-6868                                608-515-8255

Picks and Stones-The Newest Addition to the Neighborhood
You may have noticed there’s 

something going on in the tiny 
building at 217 N. Paterson, right 
behind Burnie’s Rock Shop on E. 
Johnson. Picks and Stones has 
been making Gemstone Guitar 
Picks for guitarists all over the 
world for over ten years. It began 
in 2003 when Johnny Wood was 
working at Burnie’s Rock Shop 
as a lapidist by day, and playing 
guitar in a band at night. One day 
Burnie showed him how to make 
a guitar pick out of agate, and 
after some trial and error he discovered 
the best pick he had ever used.

“Once you use a well-made gem-
stone guitar pick, you never want to use 
a plastic pick again.”

He moved back to California to set 

up shop in his home and developed his 
small business and website with his 
partner at the time. After ten years it was 
time to come back to Madison where 
it all began. As chance would have it, 
he needed a space to set up shop and 

Burnie’s had an extra storage 
space available in the building 
next door. After several weeks 
of clean up and renovations, 
the first Picks and Stones 
store opened its doors in late 
October. Now the neighbor-
hood has a new street, new 
sidewalks, a new store, and a 
new neighbor. 

Picks and Stones is open 
from 10am to 6pm daily. 
Several guitars and am-
plifiers are available for 

testing picks or just having fun. 
Guitar lessons are offered for children 
and adults, beginner to advanced play-
ers welcome.
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We’re Booked
A Look at Quirky Reading Habits of your Neighbors!

Let’s face it fellow bibliophiles, 
when it comes to books, we’re quirky.  
Our bookshelves are overflowing.  We 
find it difficult to get rid of any book, 
even one we didn’t particularly enjoy 
reading.  We make strange rules about 
the order in which we read our books.  
And once the book gets in our hands, we 
follow quirky regimens as we proceed 
to read the book.

We asked our reading neighbors to 
share with us their quirky behaviors.  
See if you can relate.

Olivia
I read ahead if I’m worried about 

a character.  Sometimes I read the last 
page before finishing the book.  I read 
series in order, and I hum while I read.

John
I have the unhelpful habit of read-

ing books—even bad books—in their 
entirety, committed to plowing through 
them whatever the pleasure or content 
retained in doing so.  I probably need a 
better editor of the titles I choose.

Madeline
When I begin a new chapter, I page 

ahead to find the end of the chapter and 
then I grasp onto the intervening pages 
for dear life as I read it.  It is only when I 
become totally immersed in an amazing 
book that I am able to let go.  But only 
until I start the next chapter.

Jeannette
I read the flaps after I read the book.  

I also read reviews after I read the 
book—especially the books that have 
me thinking.

Deb
I don’t know if this fits your require-

ment but I become so focused when I 
read that when I was a child my mom 
had my hearing checked because she 
thought I might be deaf.   My husband 
thought I was just ignoring him but it is 
just how I read.

Thanks for being the readers you 
are and for sharing your quirks with us.  
Have great fun compiling your reading 
lists for 2015.  Happy Holidays!

- Jean Dunn and Ann Rulseh
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Community

 

 
[Street Address] [Hours] (xxx) yyy-yyyy 

      Need a Great Tutor in the  
     Tenney-Lapham Area? 
 Hi!  My name is 
Petrecia Shales and 
I am a certified 
teacher with 11 
years of experience 
in K-8 and ESL.   
 
$30.00/hour 

 Free first meeting to discuss goals 
 Fun and engaging ways to learn, 

including links, apps, and computer 
games! 

 Experience in teaching students with 
learning issues, ADD, ADHD, IEP’s, etc. 

 Flexible schedule/All subject areas 

Call or e-mail me and we can get started 
                     helping your child have a great year! 

(630) 258-8370     pshales6@gmail.com 
 

Emerald Ash Borer is on the Move
The urban forest we take for 

granted is under attack. Bugs from one 
direction, chain saws from another.

Emerald Ash Borer is moving 
through. Some ash trees will be hit 
and die, others will be cut down pre-
emptively. It’s a complicated situation 
further complicated by the realities of 
money and the city budget.

It costs money to cut trees down. It 
costs money to treat trees with preven-
tative medicines. It also costs money 
to clean up the mess of a tree that gets 
sick and falls down. Of course, there 
isn’t enough money to go around.

There are three categories of trees:
Trees on private property 
Trees on other city property, like 

along streets 
Trees in city parks

Private Trees
The ash trees in yards are up to owners 

to deal with.

City Trees
The ash trees on city streets cannot be 

adopted. City Forester Marla Eddy says 
that about 22% of the city’s terrace trees 
are ash, with a high concentration in older 
neighborhoods like Tenney-Lapham. Over 
40% will be taken down pre-emptively. 
This is devastating to picture.

The ash trees in the street terraces 
have been spray painted with yellow dots. 
On many blocks in the Tenney Lapham 
neighborhood, nearly every tree has a 
yellow dot. These trees will be removed 
within the next five years, according to 
the city’s plan.

Some are being treated with a biannual 

trunk injection of emamectin benzoate. 
The September 2013 “City of Madison 
Emerald Ash Borer Plan Update” calcu-
lates a population of 12,719 economi-
cally treatable trees, or 58.27% of the 
total terrace ash population.

Park Trees
The trees in parks can be adopted 

if they are considered healthy enough. 
Adopting a tree means paying for its 
upkeep. The cost is not set, as it must be 
done by an approved specialist.

Of the thousands of ash trees located 
within the City’s 260 parks, I was told 
that “about 15” trees have been adopted. 
Tenney Park, for example, has 409 ash 
trees. 

At Reynolds Park, where I worked 
with the Friends group last year to re-

KEVIN SIMPSON
608 886.7165

25 Years Experience 
Lead Safe Certified 

Low & No VOC Paints 

New Renaissance Painters

Calendar of Events
  January 5, 2015 - 7:00 PM -  E. Washington/N. Few  Steering Committee 
                       Meeting – Community Room at Constellation, 10 N. Livingston
  January 8, 2015 - 7:00 PM - TLNA Council Meeting - Community Room at  
                       Constellation, 10 N. Livingston
  January 12, 2015 - 7:00 PM - Reynolds Crane Lot Steering Committee
                       Meeting - Community Room at Constellation, 10 N. Livingston
  January 13, 2015 - Tenney Apartments, 302 N. Baldwin -  Informational
                       Meeting regarding Tenney Park - 6 PM Tenney Beach  
                       Playground and 7 PM Tenney Park Shoreline Restoration &
                       Bike Path 
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President’s Report Community

How Tenney-Lapham Voted on November 4

				      Governor	         Attorney General

				    Burke	 Walker		  Happ	 Schimel 
Ward 44 – Tenney Park Pavilion		    1272	     91		   1230	        80	
Ward 45 - Lapham School		    2064	   156		   1953	      161

The only 
Iyengar yoga studio 

in Madison

See our class schedule at: 
Yogacoop.com

 812 EAST DAYTON ST. 
SUITE 200

Unique co-op structure

place the play equipment and improve 
the playground, there are two mature ash 
trees. We plan to adopt those trees but 
have been told we must wait until after 
the trees have leafed out to determine 
their health before we can be granted 
permission.

If not adopted…
Trees that fit one of three criteria will 

be cut down:
•	 Tree is structurally compromised 

or in poor condition 
•	 Tree is located under high voltage 

electrical distribution line 

•	 Tree trunk measures less than 
10-12” in diameter at 4.5 feet 
(dbh) from the ground 

Madison’s approach is considered 
moderate. Some cities are treating a 
higher percentage of their ash trees, 
some are treating fewer. 

In Kenya,Wangari Maathai was 
alarmed by the deforestation of her 
country and started planting trees. 
She began what is now the Green Belt 
Movement and earned the Nobel Peace 
Prize. 

Julia Butterfly Hill camped out in 

an ancient redwood tree for 738 days to 
save it from loggers.

In my opinion, in honor of these 
women, and the countless, nameless 
women who have throughout history 
worked for the betterment of their com-
munities, we need to do all we can to 
save our trees.

You may contact City Forester Marla 
Eddy with any questions or concerns 
(meddy@cityofmadison.com). To connect 
with neighbors on local efforts to save 
park trees, email Alder Ledell Zellers 
(district2@cityofmadison.com).

- Jessica Becker

Want to volunteer to 
help deliver the 

TLNA Newsletter?
Contact the editor at

298-7283
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Parks
Major Reconstruction to Occur in Tenney Park next Summer

Informational Meeting Set for January 13
Help make our neighborhood parks 

even better places to play in 2015!  
There are a variety of opportunities to 
get involved, share your vision, and help 
activate our green spaces this coming 
year.  Here are some of the most cur-
rent park issues and happenings in the 
Tenney-Lapham neighborhood.  Be sure 
to stay on the lookout for a number of 
new TLNA events featuring our parks 
in the new year as well!

Emerald Ash Borer
Emerald Ash Borer (EAB) has hit 

Madison.   Luckily, this invasive pest 
has not yet spread to the Isthmus, grant-
ing us a brief window of opportunity to 
organize and execute a neighborhood 
strategy for dealing with the issue.  To 
this extent, we’ll be forming a neighbor-
hood committee on EAB to help garner 

support and lead the efforts.  If you are 
interested in helping out with EAB ef-
forts or serving on the committee, please 
email me at tylerlark@gmail.com.  You 
can also read more about Emerald Ash 
Borer in our neighborhood in the article 
by Jessica Becker on page 12 of this 
newsletter, or find general information 
about EAB online at www.emeraldash-
borer.info.

Tenney Beach Playground
The playground near the beach and 

bathhouse at Tenney Park is slated for 
improvement in 2015.  City of Madison 
Parks staff will be holding its second 
public input meeting at 6pm on January 
13, 2015 at the Tenney Park Apartments, 
302 N. Baldwin St.  At the meeting, 
staff will present two designs they have 
come up with for the site and solicit 

neighborhood feedback and suggestions.  
Come share your input and ideas!   For 
more information on the project, you 
can contact the City’s project manager, 
Landscape Architect Sarah Lerner, at 
slerner@cityofmadison.com.

Tenney Park Shoreline Restora-
tion & Bike Path Replacement
Tenney Park will undergo a signifi-

cant reconstruction project in summer 
2015 to restore the shoreline along the 
lagoon and replace the bike path along 
Johnson St.  Construction is planned 
for early July - mid November and will 
likely require draining the lagoon, clos-
ing parts of the park and bike path, and 
temporarily closing the shelter.   The city 
will be hosting an information session 
regarding the project at 7pm, January 
13, 2015 at Tenney Apartments.  This 
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Parks

Member SIPC

about more than money ...
Most people invest hoping to achieve something important 
for themselves or their family. That could come in the form 
of financial independence, a comfortable retirement, 
paying for college or protecting your family. Have you had 
a face-to-face conversation with your financial advisor 
about your goals?

At Edward Jones, we stop to ask you the question: “What’s 
important to you?” Without that insight and a real under-
standing of your goals, investing holds little meaning. We 
take the time to build a relationship with our clients so  
that we can help them work toward the things that really 
are important.

So, what’s important to you?
Contact us today for a face-to-face appointment 
to discuss what’s really important: Your goals.

Jeffrey A Prebish
Financial Advisor
.

16 N Livingston St
Madison, WI 53703
608-250-4968

www.edwardjones.com

Investing is

MKD-8652-A

immediately follows the playground 
meeting that same night and will be 
an opportunity to learn more about the 
City’s initial plans and ask your ques-
tions.  If you are a nearby resident or 
frequent user of Tenney Park, this is a 
meeting you won’t want to miss!  Ques-
tions or comments regarding the project 
can be directed to Sally Swenson from 
the City of Madison Engineering Divi-
sion at sswenson@cityofmadison.com. 

New Developments = New Funds
The growing number of develop-

ments planned or proposed for our 
neighborhood also brings a great op-
portunity for our parks: funding!  New 
residential developments are required 
to pay park impact fees, which allow 
the City to help fund park development 
or improvement associated with the in-
creased population generated.  Revenues 
collected via impact fees are assigned 

to an impact fee district (ours stretches 
across the Isthmus and includes the new 
Central Park), and must be used specifi-
cally for improvements in that district.  
This influx of resources represents an 
incredible opportunity to invest in our 
parks for years to come.  To this extent, 
we hope to begin working towards some 
big ideas and new park improvements 
right here in our own backyard in 2015.  

What do you want to see?  What’s on 
your “dream” list of installations, activi-
ties, or amenities that you’d love to have 
in James Madison, Tenney, or any one of 
our smaller neighborhood parks?  Let us 
know!  Come to any TLNA meeting to 
share your ideas, post your comments to 
the TLNA listserve, or email me directly 
at tylerlark@gmail.com.

 - Tyler Lark, TLNA Parks Chair
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History
Breese Stevens Field included on the 
National Register of Historic Places

Breese Steven Field was accepted 
for inclusion on the National Register 
of Historic Places and the Wisconsin 
State Register of Historic Places by the 
Wisconsin Historic Preservation Review 
Board on November 21, 2014. The 
National Register of Historic Places is 
the federal government’s official list of 
districts, sites, buildings, structures, and 
objects deemed worthy of preservation.  
The following description is from the 
nomination request form:

“Breese Stevens Municipal Ath-
letic Field is located at 917 East Mif-
flin Street, just eight blocks east of the 
Wisconsin State Capitol Building. The 
field encompasses 4.53 acres of land (an 
entire city block) in an area which sup-
ports 19th and 20th Century residential 
homes and light industry. It is bound on 
the south by East Washington Street, on 
the east by North Brearly Street, on the 

north by East Mifflin Street, and on the 
west by North Paterson Street. The most 
prominent features of the Breese Ste-
vens Municipal Athletic Field is the C-
shaped 1925 Claude and Starck canted 
angled brick grandstand, the 1934 CWA 
concrete bleachers, and 1934 CWA 
perimeter stone wall. The grandstand 
rests within the west, southwest and 
northwest portions of the field, border-
ing North Paterson Street. The concrete 
bleachers extend east from the east fac-
ing edge of the grandstand, paralleling 
East Mifflin Street.”

“In 1934, the Civil Works Admin-
istration made several additions to the 
field. A large span of concrete bleach-
ers was built on the north portion of the 
field. The rear wall of the bleachers is 
an imposing twenty-foot high sandstone 
wall. The wall is clad with rough-cut 
sandstone laid in a random ashlar style. 

At the east end of the bleachers the 
stonewall drops to a height of eight-
feet and continues around the field as a 
perimeter wall. The CWA project also 
made changes to the exterior brick wall 
of the grandstand. The original small 
arched windows were removed and 
larger windows identical to those found 
on the north wall of the bleachers were 
added.”

“Breese Stevens Municipal Athletic 
Field is the oldest city owned and oper-
ated athletic field in the City of Madi-
son. It is also the oldest extant masonry 
grandstand in Wisconsin. This facility 
has been in continuous use since its 
opening day on May 5, 1926. Very di-
verse venues have been held within the 
facility ranging in nature from baseball 
to circuses. Currently, Breese Stevens 
Municipal Field is host to soccer and 
rugby games and tournaments. The 1925 
grandstand, 1934 CWA bleachers and 
perimeter stone wall have been pains-
takingly restored while retaining a high 
degree of historic integrity.”
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Support Our Advertisers

Now Open!
Bare Knuckle Arts, an independent 
art center on Madison’s eastside. 
Offering weeklong visual arts 
classes for kids, art parties, 
workshops for adults, family fun 
weeks, and much more.
More information and full class 
listings can be found at www.
bareknucklearts.com or find us on 
Facebook.

Bare Knuckle Arts
1949 Winnebago St.
Madison, WI 53704

bareknucklearts@gmail.com
608-852-1394

Design/Installation of Solar Electric & Solar Thermal Systems 
  

Tel/Fax: 608-284-9495           info@fullspectrumsolar.com 
1240 E. Washington Ave., Madison, WI 53703 

www.fullspectrumsolar.com 

Joseph Weinberg &
Associates

Fine Carpentry
To effectively clean you need a 
place (or places) to store your 

valuable (or not so valuable) stuff. 
I can help you bring order to your 
chaos by designing and building 

shelves in your basement or garage 
or bookshelves or other storage/
display units wherever needed.

Proud to offer a full range of: 
Residential Restoration,

Remodeling and Repair at
Competitive prices

Featuring “Sexy Bathrooms”TM

(608) 251-2821

josephweinbergfinecarpentry.com

Inspired Answers to Your
Vexing Design Problems

a community of christ, 
gathering in love, 
growing by grace, 
going forth to serve

cpcmadison.org

944 E Gorham St
Madison WI 

608-257-4845
 

Sundays 
9:00, 11:00

childcare 
Sunday school
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DAYCARE

GROOMING

BARK-N-RIDETM

663-WOOF(9663) • www.spawoof.net

SPRING INTO 
SPAWOOF!

BOARDING

Book 
Now for 

Spring Break!

Community
Keep in Shape this Winter with the Mendota Rowing Club

Brrr! Winter came early this year! 
Chased inside by the blustery west wind, 
Mendota Rowing Club (MRC)’s indoor 
activities have begun in earnest. Located 
in historic Bernard’s Boathouse in James 
Madison Park, the all-ages member 
organization stores boats, meets, and 
trains there, year ‘round.

MRC continues its mission of pro-
viding rowing to the community by of-
fering off-the-water exercise instruction, 
fitness, and competition opportunities to 
the public. 

New this winter, single-session 
Indoor Rowing Basics classes help 
participants learn safe technique on the 
Concept2 rower (“erg”), and how to 
program structured workouts using the 
Performance Monitor. 

Another new feature this winter, 

MRC offers a dry-land Winter mem-
bership. A participant does not have to 
be an experienced rower but must have 
basic erging skills. Winter members may 
come to the boathouse for self-directed 
exercise or join group workouts. Coach 
Matt Lenert leads workouts at 6 am 
Wednesdays and Fridays, and 8:30 am 
Saturdays.

MRC’s weekly yoga group is open 
to the public. Certified instructor Cecily 
Frederick guides a mixed-level practice 
Sundays at 8:45 am. Practitioners may 
drop in for one meeting or sign up for 
full sessions at a reduced rate. The next 
session begins Jan. 4.

For the experienced indoor rower 
hungry for competition, MRC presents 
the indoor regatta Midwinter Meltdown, 
January 31, 2015, at UW Rowing’s 

world-class Porter Boathouse. In addi-
tion to providing a winter goal for indoor 
training, the regatta is a qualifier for the 
World Indoor Rowing Championships 
held in Boston.

Information about and registration 
for: Indoor Rowing Basics, Winter 
Membership, Yoga in the Boathouse, 
and Midwinter Meltdown is on MRC’s 
website: www.mendotarowingclub.
com.  Direct questions to info@men-
dotarowingclub.com  or call Amy at 
608-819-8624.
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Housing

These statistics were compiled by the editor and Tobi Silgman of Keller Williams.  If you have 
any questions about what your home may be worth, please contact Tobi at 608-279-3591 or by email 
at tobi@lizlauer.com.

S TAT E  L I C E N S E D  &  C I T Y  A C C R E D I T E D

 					     Active
Address				    Square Ft		  List Price
24 Sherman Ter #6			   852			   $94,500
36 Sherman Ter #4			   852			   $94,900
6 Sherman Ter			   852			   $97,000
6 Sherman Ter #4			   852			   $105,000
617 E. Dayton			   800			   $139,900
27 N Ingersoll			   1920			   $215,000
919 E Johnson			   1920			   $244,000
1037 E Gorham			   1726			   $311,000
851 E Gorham			   1646			   $320,000
1054 Sherman			   2363			   $700,800

					     Sold
			   Days on Market	 List Price	 Sale Price
34 Sherman Ter #6		  7		  $73,500		 $68,000
24 Sherman Ter #5		  0		  $84,500		 $84,500
208 N Paterson		  2		  $229,000	 $220,000
432 N Few			   3		  $264,900	 $264,900
410 N Livingston		  14		  $465,000	 $460,000
1140 Sherman 		  5		  $699,900	 $694,000
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Community

Jam On Johnson brought hundreds 
of people into the neighborhood to 
visit participating businesses and en-
joy a variety of musical entertainment, 
free refreshments, great deals and a 
chance to win a grand prize (donated by 
neighborhood businesses) worth over a 
thousand dollars. The event was such a 
success that there are rumors that it may 
be made into a yearly event. The new 
Capital East Business Association hopes 
to build on the success of this event as 
we move forward.

The name, Capital East Business 
Association, was created to include new 
businesses in the adjacent East Wash-
ington Avenue development projects. 

These new developments are bringing a 
lot of attention and people to our neigh-
borhood. The reconstruction project put 
a fresh new face on Johnson Street and 
we somehow managed to add three new 
businesses during that time. Juneberry 
Studio and Marketplace, located at 702 
E. Johnson Street, is more than just a 
crafting store. Owners Nicole Tupesis 
and Emily Graf host a variety of classes 
on sewing and wet felting techniques. 
They also host monthly artist receptions 
and offer goods from more than fifty lo-
cal and independent artists. Salvatore’s 
Tomato Pies opened in Sun Prairie in 
fall 2011 with an emphasis on local 
ingredients. They recently opened a 
new location at 912 E. Johnson Street. 

It was a soft 
o p e n i n g , 
b u t  s o m e -
h o w  t h e r e 
are already 
lines out the 
door on most 
nights. They 

(Johnson - from page 1) have a full service dining room and some 
counter accommodations. Stop in for din-
ner or call for takeout at 608-238-6040. 
You won’t regret it! Picks and Stones 
also recently opened at 217 N. Paterson 
Street, behind Burnie’s Rock Shop. Pro-
prietor Johnny Wood handcrafts guitar 
picks from rough stone and the finished 
product is truly one of a kind. Stop in and 
see for yourself.

We would like to thank everyone, our 
always supportive neighborhood associa-
tion, especially Patty Prime, Richard Lin-
ster and Patrick Heck, Alder Zellers who 
has been with us every step of the way, 
Nik Simonson, who brought the business 
association back to life, and finally, all 
of you who kept us going by continuing 
to shop despite the hazards and horrible 
inconveniences of construction. 

We feel fortunate to be part of this 
special community!

- Jim Wright

ASSOCIATED
HOUSEWRIGHTS

Remodeling & Additions

See over 40 completed projects at
housewrights.com

Our careful Listen, Design, Build process 
has produced award-winning projects and 
satisfied customers since 1992. We meet 
your project needs, honor your budget and 
finish your project on time. 
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We deliver Home 
Performance with 
ENERGY STAR®.

Ribbon Cutting on November 14 marking the end of the 
E. Johnson Street Reconstruction

                                                                                                                                   Photo by Bob Shaw

  Professional Design Services
  Full Service Remodeling
  Additions, Kitchens & Baths
  Historic Preservation
  Advanced Home Performance

1431 Northern Ct.  251.1814
tdscustomconstruction.com

BUILDING ON OVER 25 YEARS


